Our Ref: JJN/tg

30 October 2013 

Ms Juliet Ward

Landscape Planning Officer 

Cherwell District Council 
Bodicote House
Bodicote
Banbury
Oxfordshire  OX15 4AA

Dear Ms Ward

13/01295 & 13/01128 – Swalcliffe Park Equestrian

Please find enclosed a copy of an Objection on Grounds of Landscape Impact prepared by Portus & Whitton in connection with the above application, and submitted on behalf of our clients Mr and Mrs Grimston, Mr and Mrs Vandamme and Mr and Mrs Boycott.

We note that the applicants have submitted 3D visualisations of the arenas. These serve to highlight the raised platform effect and erosion of the natural features of the landscape. The visualisation glosses over the impact of the paths or the new access with kerbs on to Grange Lane. In any case they are flattened 2D montages and do not give any real indication of perspective, depth and distance.

The Portus & Whitton report at page 10 imports the contour lines on to the planning drawing. Read with the commentary at paragraphs 3.8 and 3.9 the visual impact is unacceptable and certainly not reversible. The report makes the point at paragraph 3.13 that the mitigation proposals result in loss of views with out of keeping straight edged tree belts.

We totally concur with your comments now displayed on the website.

Yours sincerely

Judith Norris BSc MSc FRICS IHBC

Enc

cc
Mr R Neville (Cherwell District Council)

Mr and Mrs Grimston

Mr and Mrs Vandamme 

Mr and Mrs Boycott
